MEMBERS PRESENT: Judy M., Richard, Mark M. Ronnie, Jeffrey, Ron, Gene, Shernie, Janet, Dave, Sharri, Nicole, Kari, Ben, Kevin, Deborah

DCM Judy called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm at SonBridge and presided.

OPEN SERENITY PRAYER

ROLL CALL OF OFFICERS: Judy M., DCM, Richard, Alt. DCM, Ben, Treasurer, Kari, Secretary

MINUTES: The minutes of the December 12, 2021 meeting had been distributed to the Committee. There was a discussion about whether the current balance of the Treasurer's Report needed to be in the minutes if there were no changes to the report. After a discussion it was agreed that the current balance would be omitted from the minutes. Someone asked that the minutes of the 12/12/21 meeting be corrected to state that Jake presided rather than Gene. By motion made by Ron and seconded by Jeffrey, the minutes as corrected were approved.

TREASURER'S REPORT: Ben reviewed the balance sheet that was distributed to everyone. In the future the income and expenses detail will be included every month. It will show individual expenditures.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Archives – no report

Activities: Ronnie reported that the New Year's Eve party at Walla Walla Presbyterian Church was a success, attended by 70 to 75 people. Ben stated that costs exceeded by the \$425 previously approved and paid by \$36.41 which was covered by additional donations. A 50/50 raffle totaled \$290.00. Cash received was \$325.28. Ben has receipts for all expenses.

Corrections: Kevin is reaching out to County Jail and working with committee members on AA at the Penitentiary and Juvenile Hall.

IT and Scheduling (renamed Technology): Janet distributed a written report and gave a comprehensive review of upgrades and improvements. She noted that the old website address wallawallaaa.com will be replaced by wallawallaaa.org in

April – at present both addresses will get visitors to the website. In April only the .org address will work. She is working on updating the administrator (or webmaster) contact phone number, formerly Gene's, to hers. She is also ensuring that Area 92 website has the correct contact information as well. She asked for an updated list of GSR names with contact information. Gene will provide to her, and to the Committee. It was agreed that phone numbers and emails of officers or committee members will not be on the website.

In a related discussion, the motion was made by Richard and seconded by Gene that the IT and Scheduling Committee will be renamed Technology Committee.

Literature: Shernie reported on recent organization of materials. We now have a full set of Big Books in various sizes, and other books and literature. Dave asked what happened to the big rolling cabinet at St. Paul's Episcopal. The church had asked that it be removed from the room it was in. Several people met there and together cleaned it out. Jake may have the keys. Judy noted that the Women's Monday Night Group keys to their cupboard were on the back of the rolling cabinet and are now missing, locking the group out of their materials. The keys are labeled "Women's Group". Judy will follow up in hopes of finding these keys.

Pink Can: No report.

Public Information: No report.

Treatment: No report.

Answering Service: No report.

Web Page: See Technology Committee above.

Finances: Ben reported that a new software program is being used to track the Committee's finances.

OLD BUSINESS: No old business came before the meeting.

NEW BUSINESS: Judy said a new agenda item at each meeting is reading one of the 12 Concepts. She has been busy as the new DCM and learning the Service Manual. At the close of each meeting she will read the Concept.

GSR Reports: All GSRs were encouraged to print the East Does It form on the website and submit their written report to the Secretary. GSRs present made reports, two of which were also written.

Thursday Night Open – Jeffrey said they did a group conscience last month. They received a \$100 donation and are dividing it 30% to Area, 40% to District, and 30% to GSO after group expenses are met. This is a hybrid meeting, attended by 10 to 15 people.

Watertower – Ronnie says it meets Monday, Wednesday and Friday each week at noon. End of month refreshments are provided

Dawg Pound – Ron distributed a flyer for the 20th Annual Tucannon Mens Campout for the weekend of February 4th through 6th at Camp Wooten.

Prescott – Dave reported that the group has started up again meeting at 7 pm.

Sunday Morning Eye Opener – Gene said 8 to 12 people attend. They had 1 birthday in the past month, La Von L. celebrated 37 years of sobriety. Their format is 12x12.

Touch on Feelings – Gene reported that he chairs this group but is not GSR. It meets on Fridays, and is attended by 4 to 8 people.

Early Birds – Deborah said 5 to 10 people attend these daily meetings.

Wednesday First Step – Shernie said the group has grown to 18 to 22 people regularly attending. Their format is Discussion.

Language of the Heart- Richard is treasurer of this group which meets Tuesday and Thursday at noon at St. Paul Episcopal. Format is a topic from the Big Book – any portion of it except stories. The group does not have GSR at present. Twelve people attend, including a fair number of newly sober people.

Monday Night Women's Group – Judy isn't GSR but she reported that it meets 6 to 7:30 pm and is hybrid. The group just voted in a slate of officers.

MONTHLY CONCEPT: Judy shared Concept 1 from the Service Manual about ensuring that we hold regular group conscience meetings.

At the conclusion of the Concept presentation, the suggestion was made that the Committee business meetings should be held in the Conference Room at SonBridge rather than the present location. It was agreed to do so.

There was a closing prayer. There being no further business the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Kari I.

Secretary

1.12.2022